
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summary 

 

Beallmount Grove, Parcel 3: Administrative Subdivision Plan No. 620170030 
  

Ryan Sigworth AICP, Senior Planner, Area 3, Ryan.Sigworth@Montgomeryplanning.org 301-495-2112 

Sandra Pereira, Acting Supervisor, Area 3, Sandra.Pereira@Montgomeryplanning.org  301-495-2186 

Richard Weaver, Chief, Area 3, Richard.Weaver@Montgomeryplanning.org  301-495-4544 

 

 
Beallmount Grove, Parcel 3: Administrative 
Subdivision Plan No. 620170030:  
Request to extend the regulatory review period by 
three months to September 30, 2017; to subdivide the 
Subject Property into three lots for three detached 
single family houses, located at 12951 Three Sister 
Road; 9.866 acres, RE-2; 2002 Potomac Subregion 
Master Plan. 
 
Applicant:  Barry T. Covington 
Submittal Date:  March 30, 2017 
Review Basis:  Chapter 22A, Chapter 50 
  

Section 50.6.3.B.3 of the Subdivision Regulations establishes the review procedures for an Administrative  
Subdivision Plan application and states that:  
 

“The Director must take action on an administrative subdivision plan or schedule a public hearing 
within 90 days after the date an application is accepted. The Director may postpone the public 
hearing once, by up to 30 days, without Board approval. The Director or applicant may request an 
extension beyond the original 30 days with Board approval. Any extension of the public hearing 
must be noticed on the hearing agenda with the new public hearing.” 

 
The Beallmount Grove, Parcel 3 Administrative Subdivision Plan application was accepted on March 30, 2017. 
However, an Administrative Subdivision Plan which includes a Forest Conservation Plan cannot, at this time, be 
approved administratively under County Code. The submitted extension is requesting an additional 90 days based 
on the date of Application acceptance in order to bring the Application to the Planning Board at the end of 
September 2017. This extension will allow staff to finalize the forest conservation and tree variance before 
proceeding to the public hearing. 
 
Staff recommends approval of this extension request. 

Description 
Staff Report Date: 08/25/17 
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